
TASMANIAN FLY-TYERS CLUB 

Minutes of the General Meeting 16/4/12 

 

Meeting began 7.35pm 

 

Present: D Hemmings (chair), and 20 members as per attendance book. 

 

Apologies: L Wilkins, S Thompson, C Walsh, S Luttrell, R Direen, C Ludford, G 

House, D O’Brien, R Scrim, H Noga, R Ruthven. 

  

Minutes of the General Meeting mm/dd/yy: Moved M Crosse seconded B Barker 

“that the minutes be accepted as a complete and accurate record.” Carried 

 

Business arising from the minutes 

Nil 

 

Correspondence 

In: 

MyState – March statement, $963.45 in the trading account, $5686.79 invested. 

BOC Gases – statement 

Central Highlands Council – rates instalment reminder 

Out: 

Letters welcoming new members D Nicholson and S Luttrell   

 

General Business 

Activities 

Salmon Ponds casting day – a successful day with about 30 members and family 

attending. Competition results: 

Margaret Knight Dry Fly - 1
st
 P Murphy, 2

nd
 L Wilkins & D Miller, 3

rd
 T Munro. 

Hedley Griggs Wet Fly – 1
st
 P Murphy, 2

nd
 L Wilkins, 3

rd
 T Dell 

 

Western Lakes trip – David Young gave a brief report. Only he and P Langton went 

and due to some confusion with the map no fishing was done for the first 24 hours. 

They then went to Huntsman Lake. 

 

Annual Dinner – this will be held at the Lenah Valley RSL on Saturday May 26
th

. 

 

Tiger Hut weekend – June 1-3. L Cubbins reported that he had 7 attending so far with 

room for about 16 altogether. 

 

Snowy Ranges Family Day – June 17. 

 

John Fowler Trophy – reminder to try and complete your fishing by the end of the 

season. D Hemmings said he had had a great day fishing with Dave Chote on the Dee. 

 

Other Business 

AAT Meeting – M Crosse reported that there was concern about the future of Arthurs 

Lake because of the Midlands irrigation scheme. 

Six more webcams will be installed at locations such as Augusta, Pine, Burbury, 

Great Lake and Penstock. 



Penstock and outboards – IFS will put forward strong recommendations for the next 

two seasons with new regulations for the season after. They are very concerned about 

the fragility of the fishery. 

 

Lake Sorell – IFS are struggling with the carp problem. 

 

Meeting closed 8.00pm. 

  

Peter Murphy 

Secretary 

 


